Mr. Henry Werner, Men Students' Adviser, University of Kansas.

Dear Mr. Werner:

I acknowledge receipt of your letter of the 10th instant concerning Robert Schrepfer's equipment which was lost in the gymnasium.

This boy has been in to see me, and we are doing the best we can to locate his equipment.

Many boys are very careless about their clothing and rather than check it in they leave it out on the bench or floor, then declare that they have turned it in. We know this to be a fact because we have picked up a lot of equipment left out in this manner.

We will try to find something in the way of replacement for Schrepfer's loss, if possible. We try to keep everybody happy, and I assure you that we are doing everything we can.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH